
 
PENN TOWNSHIP 

MINUTES 
October 17, 2011 

 
 
 The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Monday,  
October 17, 2011 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, 
Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors  
present: William Moyer, Brian Wentzel. Supervisors Absent: Fred Ulrich. Others present: 
Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber; Roadmaster Brandon Sechrist; Solicitor Robert Muolo. 
Members of the Public: Glenda Ruch, Bill Siegel, SEDA-Cog; Jon Payne. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 The minutes of the September 27, 2011 meeting were approved as presented upon 
motion by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and approved. 
 It shall be noted that the hiring of Robin Sholly is contingent on a 50 lb weight test; Mr. 
Sholly must be able to lift and move 50lbs. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 No Public Comment was heard at this time. 
 
PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD 
 Bill Siegel and Glenda Ruch, Seda-Cog, was present to inform the Board that with the 
2010 Census figures, Penn Township is now an Entitlement Community and qualifies for 
Community Development Block Grants(CDBG). This is a federally funded program created to 
benefit low to moderate income residents. A lengthy discussion ensued about possible 
qualifying areas and projects. Mr. Siegel also explained that Penn Township would need an 
‘agent’ to administer the monies, which could be the Township, a consultant, or Snyder 
County. Applications must be submitted in March or April 2012. Mr. Siegel also explained that 
Seda-Cog will be available for assistance. 
 
REPORTS 
 Roadmaster Brandon Sechrist provided a written report on recent activities.  
 Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, did not provide a report. 
 Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, had nothing to report. 
 Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich was absent. 
 Chairman William Moyer reported that Roadmaster Brandon Sechrist’s evaluation is 
due. The Supervisors will discuss evaluation at 1:00PM on Wednesday, October 19th.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 The new salt building was discussed. Secretary Robin Bieber reported she has not been 
able to contact Tom Sauers, Central Keystone. Supervisor Brian Wentzel will contact Mr. Sauers. 
  
NEW BUSINESS 
 No New Business was heard at this time.  
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
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PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL 
 No Accounts Payable were presented at this time. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and approved.  
No further business to discuss, the October 17, 2011 meeting adjourned at 8:24PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Robin Bieber, 
Township Secretary  
 
 


